
CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA
JANUARY 8, 2019
       CONVENE: 6:00PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

Mayor's Report

Administrative Matters
· Oath of Office newly elected officers
· Appoint Council President & Assign Duties
· Appoint Dog Control Officer 

· Sewer Farm Lease 

· Employee Salary Review

· Resolution No. R-1901-1 Transferring Appropriations Between Funds Sewer to Sewer Debt Service Fund
Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of December 11, 2018 Council meeting.
· January accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations report – December
City Recorder/Public Works Reports

· Reports
Administrative Matters
Unfinished Business
New Business
Public Comments
The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410
Approved

Council____________________ Date_________________________

CITY OF HAINES

CITY COUNCIL MEETING
JANUARY 8, 2019
CONVENED: 6:00 PM

CITY HALL

Mayor Jim Brown opened the January 8, 2019 City Council meeting at 6:00 pm. Council members present were Ken Bain, Dennis Anthony, Katie Jones, June Falcon and Don Adcock. Council member Lisa Whited was absent. Also present were City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Brandon Fry.
Citizens present: Ty Falcon, Mike Morrow, Lee and Sharon Polson. Also present was Christina Wood from the Blue Mountain Translator District
Agenda Item No. 1 – Administrative Matters
Oath of Office Newly Elected Officials
City Recorder Valerie Russell administered the oath of office to the newly elected officials which included; Mayor Jim Brown and Councilors June Falcon, Katie Jones and Don Adcock. 
Appoint Council President & Assign Duties
Councilor Adcock made a motion to appoint Councilor Jones as Council President. Councilor Falcon seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.
Council Duties were assigned as follows: 

Councilor Adcock: Streets and Sewer. 

Councilor Jones: Water and Dogs.

Councilor Whited: Water. 

Councilor Bain: Streets and Sewer. 

Councilor Anthony: Landfill and Fire. 

Councilor Falcon: Landfill and Parks. 
Appoint Dog Control Officer 
The Council had agreed at the December meeting to hire John Shurtleff as the Dog Control Officer. John was not present at the meeting so he could not take the oath of office, but it can be administered later in City Hall. The Council discussed what kind of a wage to pay John for dog control.
Councilor Anthony made a motion to pay John $12.00 per hour for dog enforcement. Councilor Adcock seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 

Sewer Farm Electric
Mayor Brown explained to the Council that the sewer lessee is responsible for paying the electrical cost for the four months of irrigation season. Last year the irrigation system was not working properly so the crop did not receive adequate water. Mayor Brown had discussed this issue with lessee Jim Aldrich and suggested charging him $400.00 for the 2018 year instead of charging him for the entire electrical costs for four months.
Councilor Jones made a motion to charge sewer farm lessee Jim Aldrich $400.00 for the electrical cost for the 2018 year. Councilor Adcock seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.

Sewer Farm Lease 

The sewer farm lease has expired and Jim Aldrich is willing to lease the farm again. Discussion followed concerning the cost per acre for the lease. 

Councilor Anthony made a motion to lease the sewer farm to Jim Aldrich for six years, the first year for $10.00 per acre, the price to be renegotiated annually, not to exceed $30.00 per acre. Councilor Jones seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.
 
Employee Salary Review
Mayor Brown reminded the Council that they had voted in June 2018 to give the employees a 3% increase in wages this year with a favorable review.
Public Works Brandon Fry has worked for the City for two years. Brandon’s current wage is $15.75 per hour, with a 3% increase of $0.47 that would bring his wage to $16.22 per hour. 

Councilor Anthony made a motion to give Brandon a 3% increase in wages which is $0.47 per hour. Councilor Falcon seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 

Resolution No. R-1901-1 Transferring Appropriations Between Funds Sewer to Sewer Debt Service Fund

City Recorder Valerie Russell read aloud Resolution No. R-1901-1 Transferring Appropriations Between Funds Sewer to Sewer Debt Service Fund to the Council. 

Councilor Anthony made a motion to accept Resolution No. R-1901-1 Transferring Appropriations Between Funds Sewer to Sewer Debt Service Fund. Councilor Jones seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 
Agenda Item No. 2 – Consent Agenda
Councilor Adcock made a motion to approve the consent agenda. Councilor Falcon seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.
Agenda Item No. 3 – City Recorder/Public Works Report


City Recorder
Small Cities Meeting

City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that Haines will be hosting the Small Cities Meeting January 17th at City Hall. Representatives from the League of Oregon Cities will conduct the meeting. Council members are welcome to attend.
Newly Elected Officials Training
January 18th the League of Oregon Cities will be conducting a training for newly elected officials in Baker City. To register for the class, visit the LOC website.

Pre-Construction Meeting

There was a Pre-Construction Meeting for the Water Compliance Project earlier in the day. JUB Engineers, Ducote Consulting, T. Bailey Inc., Warrington Construction, two representatives from Business Oregon, Arthur Chaput and Brian McDowell were present along with two inspectors that work with JUB. Mainly the meeting pertained to procedure and labor standards. The project should start in March with T. Bailey, Inc. working on the water reservoir and at the same time Warrington Construction will begin installing water meters. The entire project should be completed by November. 
There is a $150,000 contingency in the budget which can be used to replace faulty isolation valves. And there is approximately $900,000 available for additional work due to the bids coming in lower than the engineers estimate. 

Economic Development Planning Grant
There has been one phone conference meeting concerning the Economic Development Planning Grant. The next meeting is scheduled for January 16th at 1:00 pm. 


Reader Board
The reader board is badly deteriorated and is in need of replacement. Valerie commented that this particular style of reader board did not hold up in the weather and the plastic became very brittle in a short period of time.  
Council discussion followed including Councilor Adcock stating that he would contact Ne-Hi Enterprises and get an estimate for a digital reader board. Councilor Anthony suggested getting sponsors to help fund a new board. 
Public Works
Public Works Brandon Fry explained that he installed a new motion sensor LED light at well #3 and well #1. He has been conducting general maintenance and cleaning of property in preparation for the start of the water project. Brandon is also constructing a new sign for the Landfill that is located on the corner of Third and School Streets. There was also a water leak that required repair.
Agenda Item No. 4– Public Comments

Christina Wood
Christina Wood from the Blue Mountain Translator District addressed the Council concerning supporting Senate bills 393 and 394. The Blue Mountain Translator District cannot charge for the use of the signal inside of incorporated Cities unless an antenna has been discovered. With the passage of Senate bill 393 service charge payers in Haines and other Cities would be permitted to serve on the BMTD governing board. And voters would be permitted to consider annexation into the district. Senate Bill 394 concerns technological upgrades that will allow BMTD to offer a better service in our community including transmitting local emergency alerts.
Letters in support of Senate bill 393 and 394 will be drafted for the Council to review. If the Council agrees to support the bills the letters need to be sent to Cliff Bentz, Lynn Findley and Chuck Riley. 
There were no other public comments.
Meeting adjourned at 7:25 pm.
All aforementioned documents are herein attached and part of the record.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder 
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